Village of Secor
Meeting Minutes
February 13, 2023

Village President Bob Wilkey called the Village Board meeting to order at 7pm.  The Village Board met in regular session with Tara Wilkey being absent. 

Village Clerk Lori Bagby read the minutes of the January 9, 2023 meeting.  Brett Krug made a motion to approve minutes, seconded by Dee Dee Allen. All votes yes; motion carried.

Treasurer Greg Slayton handed out the Treasurer report for review.  Dee Dee Allen made a motion to accept the report as read, seconded by Brett Krug.  All votes were yes; motion carried.

Greg Slayton also handed out a report for all of the bills to be paid this month.  Dee Dee Allen made a motion to pay all bills out of their respective funds, seconded by Brett Krug.  All votes yes; motion carried.

Lori asked the board if we still wanted to go ahead and try to do one new fire hydrant now.  Louise Slayton made a motion to replace the fire hydrant by Don Downen’s residence, seconded by Jerry Bagby.  All votes yes; motion carried.

Our town engineer was present to have President Bob sign off on the 2022 MFT to close that out.

He also brought paper work for the 2023 MFT projects.  Brett made a motion that we appropriate $45,000 for the MFT maintenance program for 2023.  Dee Dee seconded that motion.  All votes yes; motion carried.

Darrin reported that Schlupp fixed the switch for the tower pump and it is working good.

Linda Slagel had previously asked Bob about the Water survey that was in the water bill last month, he explained what it was for.

Darrin said that the fluoride meter is running fine now.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mark Allen asked what the ball diamond was going to be?  He asked that they let his mom, who lives right next to the ball diamond know what it is going to be.  Brett said that he would let her know.

Bob Wilkey wants to get a new ordinance made that it is illegal to tamper with water meters on your property.  Only the Village has the right to turn on/off the meters at the houses.

It was determined that the Pavilion and the strip to the water by the Lake is  the only property that is the Villages.  The rest of the area’s around the Lake is privately owned property.

Darrin said that at the maintenance shed the street drain plate is rusted.  He said it would cost about $300 to replace.

Brett Krug made motion to adjourn meeting, seconded by Dee Dee.  Meeting adjourned at 7:55pm.

Lori Bagby, Village Clerk
